
Vol. XXVI, No. 4            October 2013We Serve District 14-K Communicating with Our Members

With 227 Lions, Lionesses
and Leos in attendance, the
annual District 14-K Rally was
held on Thursday, Sept. 27 at
the Northampton Memorial
Community Center.

District Governor Dennis
H. Butz, basing his talk on the
theme of Lions International
President Barry Palmer and
his own, urged the members
to “Follow your dream and
deliver dedicated service in

14-K.”
He continued, “Dreams

are plans that don't let you
sleep. If we follow our dream
it will not lead us astray. .
.Someone in your community
had a dream and these are the
successful Lions clubs of
today.”

Noting President Palmer's
goals of youth, feeding the
hungry, and a cleaner environ-
ment, District Governor Butz
listed his main goals for this
Lions year: 50 new Lions, one
new Lions club, chartering
new Leo clubs,  increasing
female membership, and
improving our public relations
through social media.  And he
added, “Have fun while doing
it.”

Governor Butz noted that
he didn't truly become a Lion
when he joined the Emmaus
Lions until one night during
the Christmas season he visit-
ed a family and saw how
Lions make a difference in
someone's life.

He commented, “If we
work together, success will
take care of itself.” DG Butz
expanded his idea about the
rally, “We need to rally to

come back strong. We are
Lions who serve to help our
fellow human beings.”

State Leader Speaks
Pa. State Council

Chairperson Lion Charles
“Jim” Keener also had
remarks at the rally. He
announced that only two
Lions clubs in the state have
had membership increases
this year, and District 14-K
with nine is one of them. He
commented, “Clubs need to be
vital, current and appealing”
and noted that in a few years,
30% of our members will be
females.

Also at the head table with
district cabinet leaders were
Past International Director
Gene Polgar and guest, P.I.D.
Jim Cavallaro.  In brief
remarks, P.I.D. Polgar urged
the members of District 14-K
to “Get behind our District
Governor and carry out dedi-
cated service. Follow his
dream.”

First Vice District
Governor Fred Folland served
as emcee for the rally program
and PDG-PCC Lowell Hawk
gave the invocation, led group
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A large number of Lions
and Lionesses from seven dis-
tricts in eastern Pennsylvania
attended a workshop on mem-
bership and leadership at
Christ UCC Church, Airport
Rd., Schoenersville on
Saturday, Sept. 28.

For the most part they
were club membership chair-
persons, and Global
Membership and Global
Leadership Team members,
along with several Past
District Governors and the
new International Director,
Cindy Gregg.

One of the leading presen-
ters was Past International
Director Yamandu Acosta of
Alabama, who stressed the
building of new clubs. He ini-
tiated his remarks with the
comment that Lions in
America are in crisis, for we
have lost 11,000 members the
past two years. He attributes
that to the members not being
happy, a lack of activities in
their clubs, lack of fun, and a
sense of purpose, along with a
downer in enthusiasm and a
love for the movement.

He said new clubs are
needed to fulfill  needs in the
community; with young peo-
ple they would be rejuvenated,
and families could be attract-
ed. Formats of new clubs 

Continued on Page 3

Team District 14-K Food
Collection All Year Event

Last year we chose to challenge our Lions and Lionesses to
competitively donate to their local or any other Second Harvest
Food Bank pantry over a two-month period. The need is still the
same, but this year I am challenging all clubs to participate all
year as a team, “Team District 14-K”. Again, all non-perishable
food donations will be weighed or estimated. 

Last year, 82.4% of donors chose to contribute monetarily
and again every $1.00 will be recognized as an equivalent of 9
lbs. of food. The reason for this is Second Harvest Food Bank can
purchase food more economically than we can and much is also
donated to them by government agencies or private businesses.
You may list all donations as of July 1, 2013. Please list only
one donation per form. Only Food Pantries operating under the
Second Harvest Food Bank will again be considered. The list of
pantries is the same as last year.

Complete the form: 
1. List your club name.  
2. List the date.  
3. List the weight of your donation or the amount of your 

monetary donation and its equivalent in pounds.  
4. List the Food Pantry name on the check and the form as 

the Receiving Agency.
5. Have the Agency Representative sign as having 

received the check.
6. The completed form is then sent to the Second Harvest 

Food Bank; the check is kept by the Food Pantry.
I have set a goal of 50,000 lbs. and will keep you informed of

our progress as the year moves on. This information and the
donation form will be e-mailed or mailed to all club secretaries;
feel free to duplicate the form. This information and the dona-
tion forms will also be listed on our website.

We will continue to collect non-perishable food items and mone-
tary donations at the upcoming District 14-K Meetings. I will deliver
these donations to the Second Harvest Food Bank and register these
donations. I hope all attendees will participate. 

Lions pulling together can do great things; let's give this our
best effort.

Yours in Lionism,
PDG Larry E. Snyder
Care & Share Chairperson
610-767-2410

GMT and GLT
Workshop Well
Attended Here

District Governor Encourages
Dedicated Service at 14-K Rally

Among those at head table for rally were (l-r) PID Jim Cavallaro, PID Gene Polgar, DG Dennis
Butz, Pa. State Council Chairperson PDG Jim Keener, 1st VDG Fred Folland, and PDG Linwood
Gehris.

Lion Joyce Wambaugh, Lion President Gail Gehris, and Lion Marty
Lower work the Alburtis 5K registration and Kids' Fun Run registration.
In inset, Lion Mark Wambaugh and PDG Lin Gehris just before their
participation in the 29th annual Alburtis 5K on August 24.

5K in Alburtis



Greetings, Lions, Lionesses and Leos of District 14-K:
October is upon us, fall has arrived and the first quarter of

this Lions Year is already behind us. This means that it is time
to get back to our normal projects and activities.  I've started to
make my club visitations and it really makes me feel proud to
be a Lion when I see and hear what your clubs are doing and
are planning with your fund-raisers and service projects. Don't
for get to publicize to your community what your club is doing.
If you get your information to our District webmaster, Lion Joe
Sizer, he will see to it that your events get posted to the District
website.

October is White Cane Month when we get out and raise
funds for our sight related projects. These funds help to support
NE PA Lions Eye Bank, Leader Dog, Beacon Lodge and Lions
Eye Care Center (Charitable Enterprises) just to name a few.
When your White Cane Project has been completed, please send
a report of your project to your District White Cane chairperson,
Lion Jennifer Lynch. As part of our Global Service Action
Campaign, Intl. President Barry Palmer has also designated
October as working with the blind and visually impaired
month.

We are once again asking the Lions and Lionesses of
District 14-K to support and donate to their local or any other
Second Harvest Food Bank pantry as part of our District 14-K
“Care & Share” project. The need to support these food banks is
still the same, but this year our district “Care & Share” chair-
man, PDG Larry Snyder, is challenging all clubs to participate
all year long as one team, “Team District 14-K”. All donations of
non-perishable food will be weighed or estimated and each
monetary donation of $1.00 will be recognized as an equivalent
of 9 lbs. of food. We have set a District Team Goal of 50,000 lbs.
for the year. Your club will be receiving more details on this
project. I have confidence that our “Team District 14-K” will
meet or exceed this goal. Lions working together as a TEAM can
do great things. 

Our membership numbers are on an upward trend as we
are plus nine in total membership for the first quarter. This is
great news and I Thank You for your work in recruiting new
members. Although this positive trend is very encouraging we
still need to continue getting new members to give us more
hands so that we are able to continue serving our communities.
Each and everyone of us must become key parts of our Club's
Membership Team. Every club member should try to invite a
prospective member to a club meeting or service project so they
can learn more about what Lions do to serve their community.
How can we do this…..”Just Ask!” Just Ask! Is the membership-
recruiting program supported by LCI. Information about this
program can be found on the LCI website or ask any member of
the District Global Membership Team. There are new members
out there and sometimes all we need to do is “Just Ask” them to
become a member.

Please remember that in order to “Follow Your Dream”
and to continue “Delivering Dedicated Service” will require all
of our individual efforts. If we can find more individuals and
more hands to get involved, that means we can accomplish
more as “We Serve.”
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District Governor’s
Message

Getting Back to
Projects and Activities

Our annual Youth Leadership Seminar will be held on April
25, 26, and 27, 2014 at Camp Victory in Millville, Pa. This semi-
nar is open to students in 11th grade only. The cost is $125.00
per person.

We're looking for our clubs to sponsor kids from their local
area to attend. Leos, sons and daughters of members, grandkids
of members, or friends and neighbors of our members are good
ideas for eligible participants.

Last year, our district only sent seven kids to the seminar.
Six were sent by one club.

All of the kids who I talked with about attending the semi-
nars in the past had nothing but praise about it. They were glad
they attended and bonded with many of the other attendees.

I'd like to see each Lions and Lioness club in our district
send at least one 11th grade student to the Leadership Seminar.

We are again partnering with our neighboring District 14-U
in this project. More information will be sent out to the clubs in
the near future. Why would we not give an opportunity to
develop future leaders among the youth in our district by
sending them to this seminar?

I'd like to thank the Lions and Lioness members for the
many cards, phone calls and their thoughts and prayers in the
recent death of my mother. It's heartwarming to know that our
members care so much about each other. Thank you for being
there for Diane and me.

Keep up the good work and remember to continue
“Delivering Dedicated Service” and to “Follow the Dream.”

1st VDG Fred

Many of you participated in Journey for Sight. Thank you
for getting sponsors, and taking the time to walk. Lion Richard
Hanna did a great job coordinating this event. I'd like to thank
him, his club, and his zone for the work they did to make this
event a success.

October is White Cane Month. Many clubs hold fund rais-
ing events during this month, but your club can hold a fund-
raiser at any time. I hope you will consider this wonderful
cause.

I'm looking forward to the State Council Meeting at the end
of October. As a 2nd Vice District Governor, I attend training
sessions at these meetings so that I am well prepared to take the
step up to District Governor. If you have any interest in what is
happening at the State level, you are welcome to attend State
Council meetings. There are meetings and training sessions on
Saturday morning, October 26, with the State Council Meeting
taking place in the afternoon. All Lions are welcome! You can
get more information on the Multiple District 14 Pennsylvania
web site - www.palions.org - or feel free to ask any of us on the
District Governor Team for more information. The meeting is in
Hershey/Grantville, a short trip from the Lehigh Valley.

Thank you to the Clubs who have increased membership
this year. Membership growth is vital to keep us strong. I'm
challenging every Lion to ask someone to join Lions. We all
know at least one person who would make a great Lion. Now is
the time to ask that person to join. I want to hear about your
successes, so please let me know what works for your Clubs.

We had a guest preacher in church recently. She told us how
proud she is that we continue to help many others while our
membership is declining. She feels that as word gets out about
our good works, others will want to join us. Though we as
Lions need to continue to work on membership, our service
projects are a wonderful way to reach out to prospective mem-
bers. You never know who might see your Club doing service in
the community and may want to investigate membership.
Make sure you have membership information with you when-
ever you are providing service to others.

If you are interested in the position of 2nd Vice District
Governor for the 2014-2015 year, please let me know. I'm find-
ing this a very rewarding experience. I'll be happy to talk to
anyone who is interested in stepping up and volunteering for
this position.

2nd VDG Karen

1st Vice District Governor’s
Message

Annual Lion Youth Leadership Seminar
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Dates to Remember
White Cane Days all month
Center for Vision Loss 

Needs Night
State Council - Harrisburg-

Hershey
Past District Governors Adv.
Executive Committee 
Cabinet Meeting - Reg. 3
Charitable Enterprises
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5
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18

Questions and
Discrepancy in
Hearing Requests

District Hearing
Committee chairperson Lion
Daniel J. Cortazzo reports that
there were three requests for-
warded to the committee since
their last meeting. As of
September 16, no action could
be taken on them for various
reasons.

In on application sent to a
person for her mother on
August 8, it was never
returned to the committee.
Another application was sent
on September 10 and still no
return.

An application was sent to
a man, but after finding out he
had an annual income of
$100,000, he was told he didn't
qualify.

A third application for
repair work there was a prob-
lem with different amounts
cited by the patient and the
repair person, so Cortazzo is
waiting for the outcome in a
letter signed by both parties.

As a result, the hearing
committee's beginning and
present balance in funds is the
same, $1,500.00.

October White
Cane Month

October is the designated
month for White Cane Day.
Dist. 14-K chairperson Jennifer
Lynch encourages clubs to
pick an event to help partici-
pate in this activity. You don't
have to hold your event this
month, but she does encour-
age clubs to help bring aware-
ness to the public by having
some type of event and
explaining what white Cane
Day is all about.

You may also hold more
than one event in order to raise
funds for the blind. Each time
you host an event/fundraiser
complete an activity form and
submit it to Lion Lynch at 6733
Horseshoe Rd., Orefield, PA
18069. If the event is held in
October, submit your club
form to her by November 2.
You can also submit it by e-
mail at jentrexler@hotmail
.com 

She has ordered 2,000
white canes with labels if your
club is interested in purchas-
ing them to hand out to the
public. They cost $6.00 per 100
canes. Notify her if you're
interested.

2nd Vice District Governor’s
Message

Service Projects And Membership

DG Dennis

Rally
Continued from Page 1

singing, and pronounced the
benediction. The banquet
committee included PDG
Willard Kulp, PDG Bernice
Kulp, DG Butz, 1st VDG
Folland, 2nd VDG Karen

Brady, Lion David Daniel and
Diane Folland.

The roll call of Lions clubs
was done by Lion Brady and
the roll call of Lioness clubs by
Lion Kathy Dieter. Leos and
their advisors were intro-
duced by Lion Judy Ott.

Have an interest in journalism or an eye for photography? Want the
opportunity to learn from a professional journalist and newspaper edi-
tor? District 14-K is looking for one or more persons who would like to
spend some time working with PDG Bill Halbfoerster as an apprentice
and gain valuable experience on how to gather information about
District 14-K events and put that information together to be published in
the Tattle Tailer district newspaper. This is your chance. You will have
the opportunity to become involved in reporting the District News, work
with a professional journalist and at the same time the opportunity to
serve your district. If interested, please don't hesitate to contact PDG Bill
or DG Dennis Butz. No Experience Required. 

HELP WANTED

PIN TRADER
BOB KUCSAN

wants your
Pins & Banners

Call 
610-759-5137



LIONS CLUBS ACTIVITIES
(EDITOR’S NOTE: Items are selected from monthly M&A reports, two months prior to
publication, sent in by Lions clubs to the Editor. We also encourage display ads of spe-
cial events – they help you and they help us. Mail to: Tattle Tailer Editor, 2556 Wood’s
Edge Road, Bath, PA 18014. E-mail: tattletailer14k@rcn.com We’ll publish as much
as space allows.)

REGION I
ALBURTIS: Participated in the Alburtis 5K race. . . .Held a club picnic. . . .Held
beakfast fund raiser at church in conjunction with Wheels of Time in Macungie.  
ALTON PARK:  Making plans for annual Halloween party at Center for Vision Loss. 
EMMAUS LIONESS LIONS:  Members knitting and crocheting to prepare for Chase
the Chill event. . . .Made plans to celebrate sixth charter night in September. . .
.Apple dumpling sale Oct. 13 and 14 at Emmaus Bakery, selling at $4.00 each. 
EMMAUS:  Donated $75 to Trevor Landis Memorial Golf Outing and $50 to
Emmaus Masonic lodge to have hole sponsorship in each golf tournament. . .
.Purchased a brick from Emmaus Memory Garden in memory of former member. . .
.Club had 144 golfers in Emmaus Lions golf tournament, realizing $11,653. . . .Made
$159 in sale of Lions mints.
KUHNSVILLE AREA:   Donated $100 each to St. John's of Fogelsville and Camp
Kirby. . .Working on details for the deaf and blind Christmas luncheon.  
LEHIGH TOWNSHIP: Loaned hospital bed to local person, and received one hos-
pital bed and two wheelchairs donated by a local resident. . . .Club voted to provide
free eye exams to qualified township residents. . . .Held Adopt-A-Highway. . .
.Members bringing canned goods to meetings for food bank. 
LEHIGH VALLEY SATURDAY A.M.:  Some members helped the manager of a high
rise apartment with their summer picnic for residents. . . .Toured the N.E. Pa. Lions
Eye Bank. . ..Recycled 500 aluminum cans. . . .Planning White Cane collection Oct.
4-6 at Airport Rd. Redner's. 
LOWER LEHIGH: A member who is a nurse has helped care for another member's
wife who has Alzheimers disease. . . .  Working at IronPigs games may have been
best year yet. . . .Donating basket of canned/boxed foods to Second Harvest Food
Bank from each club meeting. . . .Looking for a co-sponsor with club of Macungie
Halloween parade.
MOUNTAINVILLE:  Collecting pancake mix and syrup for food pantry at St. Vincent
DePaul Society as ongoing project, and giving them a $50 per month donation. One
member also helps distribute food every Friday. . . .Approved funds to help purchase
school uniforms for an Allentown elementary school. 
ONTELAUNEE:  Club selling lottery tickets. . . .Attended Slatington steak fry.
SLATEDALE-EMERALD AREA:   Selling tickets for two full season tickets to 2014-
15 IronPigs season.
SLATINGTON:  Approved these donations: $100 to Center for Vision Loss; $55 ad
in Canal Days brochure$100 8x8 brick for Lions club and $50 brick for Gary Leuders
at Eagles Nest walkway. . . .Approved glasses and exam for Walnutport resident. . .
Planning continued in August for September 1 car show.
UPPER LEHIGH:  Made sizeable profit from Schnecksville Fair and annual Roar
with the Lions craft show, with 25 blood donors giving blood at the Miller-Keystone
bloodmobile and 34 parents having their children's identification done free of charge.
. . .Total of $42,000 donated during past Lions year.. . .Worked at Northern Lehigh
Food Bank and collecting items for their Save Our Appearance Please campaign. .
.Will have hoagie sale and basket social in October.

REGION II
ALLENTOWN: No August report.
BATH:  Ran bingo stand with Bethlehem Township Lions at Muhlenberg Hospital
festival. . . .Made visitation to West Penn Lions . . .Two of our new members were
married in Jamaica. Club wishes them a long life of happiness together.    
BETHLEHEM:  No August report. 
CATASAUQUA AREA:   No activities listed on their August report.
COOPERSBURG:  Had no activities in August.
COPLAY:   Donated $100 to Coplay Recreation/Welfare . . .Helped a diabetic in
Whitehall. . . .Had fund-raiser at Coplay Community Days in August. 
HANOVER TOWNSHIP: Held annual picnic when new member was inducted by
Hellertown Lion PDG Joe Chunko. . . .Planned bus trip to Mohegan Sun casino in
September.
HELLERTOWN: Worked hot dog wagon at Saucon Valley Farmers Market. .
.Aluminum can recycling. . . .Prepared and sold food and drinks at Sunday Music
in Park. . . .Hosted a golf tournament at Kutztown in September.
NORTHWEST BETHLEHEM:  No August report.  
SAUCON VALLEY:  Collected 31 pints of blood at August Community Day blood
drive; next one October 19. . . .Donated $150 to ARC of Northampton and Lehigh
counties. . . .Donated $1,000 to Center for Vision Loss. . . .Club will attend par-
ents night at Saucon Valley H.S. to promote a Leo club.
UPPER SAUCON:  Had flea market at Living Memorial park in Coopersburg. . .
.Provided food and beverage services to Mustang Club car show on August 18. 
WHITEHALL:  Met with Whitehall Police to plan child identification and safety pro-
gram in the fall - a joint project of the Whitehall Public Library, police and the
Lions.. . . Have hoagie sale fund raiser. . . .September raffle drawing planned.

REGION III
BANGOR:  Had stand at Farm Show in August. . . .Paid for one pair of eyeglass-
es and exam. . . .Collecting eyeglasses and hearing aids. . . .Raised scholarship
for four students from $500 to $600, plus one at $850. . . .Collecting merchandise
for annual auction on Oct. 25 . . . .Hosted zone meeting.
BETHLEHEM TOWNSHIP: Helped work the Bingo games at Muhlenberg
Hospital Festival in conjunction with Bath Lions Club. 
EASTON:  Drove sight-impaired woman from Easton area to and from
Bethlehem meeting. . .  Collected food donated by Wegmans and delivered it to
food bank at Project of Easton four times.  
HECKTOWN - LOWER NAZARETH:  No August report. 
MOORE TOWNSHIP:  No August report.
NAZARETH: No activities planned during August.
PALMER TOWNSHIP: No completed projects.
PLAINFIELD TOWNSHIP:  Selling brooms and Rada cutlery. . . .Held a family
picnic at home of Lions members.
RICHMOND:  Members put in 111 man-hours at the Jacktown Steam Engine
Show. . . . . . .Held second chicken barbecue in August and the third in
September.  
TATAMY-STOCKERTOWN:  Held successful clambake in August, a great com-
munity affair. 
WILSON BOROUGH: Inducted two new members, Joseph and Angelina
Fortunato. . . .Attended Slatington steak fry. . . .Sponsored ad in Wilson H.S. foot-
ball program.

LIONESS CLUBS ACTIVITIES
(EDITOR’S NOTE: Items for this monthly column are selected from activity reports sent in by
Lioness clubs. We also encourage stories and photos on special projects, but ask that public events
be included in display advertisements for best results. Mail all your items to: Tattle Tailer Editor,
2556 Wood’s Edge Rd., Bath, PA 18014. E-mail: tattletailer14k@rcn.com.

BETHLEHEM: No August report.  
FORKS TOWNSHIP: No August report.
LEHIGH TOWNSHIP: Club picnic held at a member's home. . . .Went to Lions
clambake in August at Indian Trail Park. . . .Club presented with a certificate for
competing in the District 14-K Food Drive and taking first place by donating
2,025 lbs. of food. 
LOWER LEHIGH: No August report.
MOORE TOWNSHIP:  Held joint meeting and installation of officers wikth Lions
in June. . . .Inducted three new members in August - Linda Flyte, Dolores
Krauss and Helene Mery. . . .Made plans for September car show with Lions
club.
NORTHAMPTON AREA: Selling Gertrude Hawk candy bars and in November
will be selling Blue Mountain candles. . . . .Planned and held basket social at
Alliance Fire Co. in September.
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Alburtis Lions Club. On
Oct. 12, will operate food
stand at Alburtis
Community Day at recre-
ation center.
Emmaus Lions - Lioness
Club. Apple Dumpling
Sale, Oct. 13 & 14 at
Emmaus Bakery.
Saturday A.M. Lions Club.
Sandwich sale Oct. 15 at
Towne House Apartments.
Bangor Lions Club. Annual
Auction, Friday, Oct. 25 at
Hartzell's Gallery.
Catasauqua Lions Club.
Fund-raiser breakfast at
Catasauqua Rd. Applebees
on Oct. 26, 8-10 a.m.
Upper Lehigh Lions Club.
Basket Social, Oct. 29 at
Schnecksville Fire Co. Doors
open 5:30 p.m. - Drawing 7
p.m. 50/50 drawing and
food available.

Family owned and operated for over 100 years.

George G. Bensing
Funeral Home, Inc.

A Full Service Funeral Home, Offering
Affordable, Traditional & Cremation

Services to Families of all Faiths.

John H. Simons, Supervisor
Frances Bensing, Funeral Director

2165 Community Drive
(Route 946 Moorestown)

Bath, PA 18014

610-759-3901
www.bensingfuneralhome.com

610-759-3901

George G. Bensing
Funeral Home, Inc.

ON-SITE
CREMATIONS

Have A Product or Service to Sell?
E-mail your ad or info to: 

tattletailer14k@rcn.com for a quote!

IT PAYS TO
ADVERTISE!

Workshop
could come from traditional
sources, campus, Lioness
bridge, Leos, special interests,
cyber, Lions Quest, educators,
entrepreneurs, ethnic, and
first responders.

For present clubs to start
another, Acosta said, they
need to find areas of opportu-
nity, work as a team, and have
a guiding Lion to work with
the new Lions for two years.
He said there has to be a need
in the area that the club can
meet, and find out what it is.
Take interested people to a
nice place for three meetings,
and they may then join
Lionism.

Membership chairpersons
should have a committee in
their clubs as well as in a zone,
and get monthly reports on
recruitment and satisfaction.
“Create a plan for member-
ship satisfaction,” PID Acosta
said, including making them
feel welcome, serving on com-
mittees, making them feel
like they  are  part of  a family, 

Instructions on How to Subscribe
The Tattle Tailer  newsletter is now available on-line . Each month, when it

is  published, it will also be carried on the district website at the following URL:

http://www.lions14k.org/Newsletter/Tattletailer.html
You can either go to the district website and click on the link for the newslet-

ter or you can elect to receive a notification by e-mail when the Tattle Tailer is pub-
lished to the district website by signing up on the mailing list subscription page.
There is a link on the bottom of the Tattle Tailer page listed above that will take
you to the sign-up page. The sign-up page will look like the following:

On this page, you simply need to supply your e-mail address, name and
a password (enter it twice for accuracy) and click SUBMIT.

You will receive an e-mail asking you to confirm your subscription. This is
to prevent other people from signing you up. When you receive the e-mail, you
just need to reply. If you do not receive the e-mail, check your junk folders.

Once you reply, you will receive a final confirmation e-mail message wel-
coming you to the distribution list. You will now start receiving the monthly notifi-
cations when the Tattle Tailer has been posted to the website.

The Tattle Tailer will start being delivered to you electronically beginning with the
January 2014 edition. We are encouraging everyone with e-mail to subscribe so that
you will get notified when the Tattle Tailer is published each month. In order for you
to receive a notification that the paper has been published you must follow the
instructions on how to subscribe that are listed below. If you have any questions con-
cerning how to subscribe, please contact Lion Joe Sizer at 610-797-0678 or joesizer
@ptd.net 

A copy of the Tattle Tailer, that can be printed and distributed to club members
that do not have e-mail, will be e-mailed to all of the clubs starting in January. The
Tattle Tailer is and will continue to be available for reading on the District 14-K web-
site. Thank you for your cooperation and support.

You may enter a privacy password below. This provides only
mild security, but should prevent others from messing with your
subscription. Do not use a valuable password as it will occa-
sionally be emailed back to you in clear text.

If you  choose not to enter a password, one will be automatical-
ly generated for you, and it will be sent to you once you’ve
confirmed your subscription. You can always request a mail-
back of your password when you edit your personal options.
Pick a password:

Re-enter password to confirm:

Subscribing to District 14-K Lions
Subscribe to District 14-K Lions by filling out the following form.

Your e-mail address:

Your name (optional):

Subscribe for Electronic Delivery of Tattle TailerLehigh Township
Lioness Club to
Sponsor Bus Trip

The Lehigh Township
Lioness Club is sponsoring a
bus trip on Sunday, Dec. 1 to
the Rainbow Dinner Theater
in Paradise, Pa. to see
“Seasonal Allergies.”

Find out what happens
when a young couple invites a
friend for Thanksgiving din-
ner and he stays right through
to New Year's.

The bus will board at the
Lehigh Twsp. Vol. Fire Co. in
Cherryville at 11:30 a.m. and
leave promptly at 12:00 Noon.
The cost is $79, which includes
bus transportation, dinner,
show, tax, and gratuities. 

Reservations with full
payment will be on a first
come, first served basis.
Money is due no later than
Sunday, Nov. 17. Checks
should be made payable to
“Lehigh Township Lioness
Club”. Payment is non-
refundable.

For reservations and/or
questions, please call
Geraldine Gilbert at 610-767-
2384.

Continued from Page 1

and listen to new ideas. As one
person in the audience
remarked, “Share the happiness
of being a Lion with others.”

PDG Judy Dudley of 14-U
had pointers on “Is Your Club a
Team?”  She compared Lions to
football. Players and Lions have
different skills; they need to be

kept informed; there needs to be
a full slate of officers; our play-
books are the Constitution and
By-laws. 

Team  members   must  be
experienced and they must show
interest; there has to be two-way
communication. Other points: Be

Continued on Page 4
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TATTLE TAILER BOOSTERS 

Be A Tattle Tailer Booster
Donations:  $5.00 per Individual –– 

$25.00  or  More Per Club for Lions Year
Print INDIVIDUAL NAMES or CLUBS here as you wish them to appear in the TATTLE TAILER.
Your continued contributions help make this publication possible. Businesses cannot be included
on the boosters list, but must be inserted as display advertising. For a quote, e-mail your ad copy
to: tattletailer14k@rcn.com – very reasonable rates! Discounts available for 6 or more issues.
Booster names, whenever submitted, are for current Lions year July 1 to June 30.

Name ____________________________________________________________________

Name ____________________________________________________________________

Make Checks Payable to:
LIONS DISTRICT 14-K

Send to: PDG Wm. J. Halbfoerster, Jr.
2556 Wood’s Edge Rd., Bath, PA 18014

IINNDDIIVVIIDDUUAALL BBOOOOSSTTEERRSS

CCLLUUBBSS
Bangor Lions Club

Bath Lions Club
Bethlehem Township Lions

Club
Catasauqua Area Lions Club
Easton Lions Club

Emmaus Lions Club

Hecktown-Lower Nazareth Lions Club
Lower Lehigh Lioness Club
Lower Lehigh Lions Club 

Plainfield Township Lions Club
Saucon Valley Lions Club

Tatamy-Stockertown Lions Club
Wilson Boro Lions Club

Lion Robert S. Kucsan, PDG
Lion April R. Kucsan, PDG 
Lion Fred Michael, PDG 
Lion David W. White 
Lion Fred Folland, 1st VDG
Lion Tom Dieter, PDG
Lion/Lioness Kathy Dieter
Lion Jay Dieter
Lion Christopher Dieter 
Lion Bill Halbfoerster, PDG 
Lion Howard E. Bowers, PDG
Lion Lowell Hawk, PCC
Lion Shirley Hawk
Lion Gene Polgar, PID 
Lion Glen Santee, PDG
Lion Joanne A. Santee
Lion Dick Schreiner
Lion Walter Holtzhafer
Lion Marjo Holtzhafer
Lion Dennis Butz, DG
Carol Bowers-Butz
Lion Ray Taylor, PDG
Lion Carol Taylor
Lion Joseph Chunko, PDG
Lion Helen Chunko
Lion Paul Wilhelm
Veronica Wilhelm
Lion Silas Rodenbach
Norma Rodenbach
Lion Charles Bartolet
Rita Bartolet
Lion Carol Snyder
Lion Larry E. Snyder, PDG
Jean Tucker
Kris Vanderpool
Lion Frieda Soska

Joseph A. Soska
Lion Stephen Peck
Lion Don Kuntz
Lion Karen Brady, 2nd VDG
Lion Lou Albright
Lion Rev. Lamar Handwerk
Daisy Handwerk
Lion Dave Aten, PDG-PCC
Lion Jack Mack
Lion Cliff Ward
Lion Rick Snyder
Lion Carl George
Lion Elliot Billman
Lion Tom Mack
Lion Olin Webb
Lion George Blyler
Lion Carl Wieder
Lion Tom Capehart
Lion Donald Kauffman
Lion Rich Wieand
Lion Aaron Wieda
Lion Walker Schantz
Lion Frank Flamisch
Lion Sam Landis, Jr.
Lion Henry Heil
Lion Joe Stanton
Lion Mike Anthony
Lion Jim Keller
Lion Marty Beers
Lion Scott Hittinger
Lion Bruce Wagner
Lion Vince Tranguch
Lion Shug Reese
Lion Dustin Grim
Lion Al Kneller
Lion Craig Scharadin

Lion Donald Andrews
Lion Fred Bartholomew
Lion David Hay
Lion Dennis Varec
Lion Dennis Dorney
Lion Valerie Rex
Lion Diane Ferri
Lion Maggie Ferri
Lion Dominick Perruso
Dottie M. Perruso
Lion Richard Danner
Emily Danner, 14-K Klowns
Lion Noreen Overpeck
Lion Keith J. Lieberman
Lion Ken Lieberman
Lion Ana Toolan
Lion Donald R. Spohn
Lion Jack Hamilton, Bath, Ont.
Lion/Lioness Robert Kichline
Lion/Lioness Dolores Kichline
Lioness Judith Boehm
Lioness Gloria Hamm
Lion Willis  S. Kuhns
Lion Carol A. Kuhns
Lion Montclair Onjack
Doris Onjack
Lion Ray D. Taylor, PDG
Lion Carol M. Taylor
Lion Doris Faulds
Lion Robert Faulds
Lion Millard Rohrbaugh
Lion Diane Bowman
Lion Gail Pfeiffer
Lion William D. George

Workshop
Continued from Page 3

reliable and trustworthy, have a
positive attitude; participate in dis-
cussions; stay focused.

There were presentations on
membership awards and incen-

tives, the team concept of a club,
and membership success.  All in all,
the workshop stressed being posi-
tive.

DG Dennis Butz welcomed the
group from Districts A, H, P, R, U,
and W as well as K.  Refreshments
were provided by the Emmaus
Lioness Lions Club.

PENNSYLVANIA MULTIPLE DISTRICT 14 STATE COUNCIL OF LIONS
STATE COUNCIL ADMINISTRATOR

Administrative Opening

                                                      


